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Naval Air Station, Alameda, California

Recommendation: Change the receiving sites specified by the 1993 Commission for the closure
of Naval Air Station, Alameda, California (1993 Commission Report, at page 1-35) for "aircraft
along with the dedicated personnel, equipment and support” and "reserve aviation assets” from
"NAS North Island" and "NASA Ames/Moffett Field," respectively, to "other naval dir stations,
primarily the Naval Air Facility, Corpus Christi, Texas, to support the Mine Warfare Center of
Excellence, Naval Station, Ingleside, Texas."

Justification: The decision to collocate all mine warfare assets, including air assets, at the Mine
Warfare Center of Excellence at Naval Station, Ingleside, Texas, coupled with the lack of existing
facilities at Naval Air Station, North Island, support this movement of mine warfare helicopter
assets to Texas. With this collocation of assets, the Navy can conduct training and operations
with the full spectrum of mine warfare assets from one location, significantly enhancing its mine
warfare countermeasures capability. This action is also consistent with the Department's approach
for other naval air stations of eliminating capacity by not building new capacity.

Return on Investment: The return on investment data below applies to the closure of NAS
Meridian, the closure of NTTC Meridian, the realignment of NAS Corpus Christi to a NAF, and
the NAS Alameda redirect. The total estimated one-time cost to implement these
recommendations is $83.4 million. The net of all costs and savings during the implementation
period is a savings of $158.8 million. Annual recurring savings after implementation are $33.4
million with an immediate return on investment expected. The net present value of the costs and
savings over 20 years is a savings of $471.2 million.

Impacts:

Economic Impact on Communities: Since this action affects unexecuted relocations
resulting from prior BRAC recommendations, it causes no net change in employment in the San
Diego, California MSA economic area. However, the anticipated small increase in the
employment base in this ecopomic area will not occur.

Community Infrastructure Impact: There is no known community infrastructure
impact at any receiving installation.

Environmental Impact: This redirection involves only the relocation of the mine warfare
helicopter assets (both active and reserve aircraft) to the Naval Air Facility, Corpus Christi, Texas,
in support of the Mine Warfare Center of Excellence at Naval Station, Ingleside, Texas, instead of
to Naval Air Station, North Island, California. Therefore, this relocation will have a positive
impact on the environment. The Corpus Christi area is in attainment for all of the major air
pollutants, while the San Diego area is in severe non-attainment for ozone. Theaddition of these
assets to the Corpus Christi area is not expected to have an impact on the environment. However,
if a conformity determination is required to assess the impact of this move on the local air quality,
one will be performed. There are no adverse impacts on threatened/endangered species, sensitive
habitats and wetlands, or cultural/historic resources occasioned by this recommendation.
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